
ARE YOU READY TO SAVE A LIFE?
CPR, AIRWAY OBSTRUCTION, FIRST AID, CHOKING PERSON

ADULT, CHILD & INFANT EMERGENCY
CARE CLASSES 
DAYS/EVENINGS & WEEKEND OPTIONS
PRIVATE, GROUP & RE-CERTIFICATION 
AFFORDABLE RATES

CALL, EMAIL OR TEXT ANYTIME!

      (204) 720-9029                  UNDERWATERREC@HOTMAIL.COM

DENNIS MORGAN

M O N - S A T  M O R N I N G S

COFFEE’s ON at 
MATHER HALL!

This newsletter has been created by Cartwright-Roblin Community Development Corporation (CDC), and
made possible with funding assistance from Cartwright-Roblin Municipality. If you value receiving it, we’d
appreciate hearing from you. Newsletters will be issued quarterly to all PO boxes within the Municipality and
we would love your ideas and submissions. The next edition will be out the first week of September, 2025.
Please feel free to contact the CDC anytime!

 April Archambault - Community Development Officer 
Phone: (204) 529-2307 Email: cdo@cartwrightroblin.ca

Summer Newsletter -  June 2025

SummerEdition Cartwright, Mather &
Rock Lake MB

MATHER SWINGS INTO SUMMER
WITH RESILIENCE AND HEART

Big things are happening in the small but mighty
community of Mather! Thanks to incredible local
fundraising efforts, a dedicated fundraising
committee and some support from Cartwright-
Roblin Municipality, Mather is moving forward
with an exciting upgrade to its park playground —
a project rooted in safety, imagination, and
community pride.

The two-phase project will begin this spring with
the installation of brand-new CSA-approved
playground equipment, including a climbing
structure, teeter-totter, and updated swing set. A
professionally prepared fall-safe zone, using sand
and pea gravel, will ensure a safe and durable
play area for children of all ages — from locals to
visitors returning with young families.
Phase two, planned for later in 2025, will feature
natural wood play structures like a playhouse,
discovery ship, and sandbox — all designed to
encourage creative and interactive play.

What makes this project truly special is that
every dollar was raised through local donations,
sponsorships, and a federal grant through “From
the Ground Up”. With volunteer labor and in-kind
support from community members and local
contractors, Mather continues to prove that
when people come together with purpose and
heart, anything is possible.

Stay tuned for progress updates and a
celebration when the new playground opens — a
proud symbol of Mather’s resilience and
dedication to its future generations.

Photo: above- mock up of playground model coming to Mather Park

Photo- Mather Playground Committee receives $20,000 
donation from TLA.

Photo- Mather Playground “Merry-Go-Round”, a kid favourite.

Photo (left)- Cartwright School grades 5-8 Students
had a great day at Thomas Greenway Middle School
in Crystal City on Thursday, May 22  after the initial
date was postponed due to weather.

nd

Photo (above)- Nathan Doerksen of the 9U Cartwright
Twins holds his ground in Waldie Field in their first game
of the season vs. Somerset.



Open 365 days! Your go-to gas
station & convenience store —
serving handcrafted pizza with
the best dough around! Plus
burgers, fries, breakfast muffins,
samosas & more. Stop by today!

35-40 hrs/week, full-time permanent position
Ordering, sales, merchandising, inventory,
supervising other staff, customer service,
manage daily cash, problem solving.
Must be available days/evenings/weekends
Start Date: ASAP

Apply in-person with resume & cover letter
or email:  theironrailstore2.0@yahoo.com.

Position: Retail Store Operator

SENIORS
LUNCH

June 19

CALL PAM TO SIGN UP

TOWN & COUNTRY 
GOLF COURSE

12 NOON

LIMITED SPACE!
(204) 529-2590

CARTWRIGHT

MEMBERSHIPS AVAILABLE!

MEMBERSHIP FEES WILL GO TOWARDS
ONGOING MUSEUM EXPENSES,
REPAIRS, CURRENT & FUTURE

PROJECTS. NO STRINGS ATTACHED.

$25 PER MEMBER

SUMMER HOURS MAY EXPAND DEPENDING ON
VOLUNTEERS AVAILABLE TO SIGN UP FOR SHIFTS.

C o n t a c t  B a r b  B r a m w e l l  -  2 0 4 - 5 2 9 - 2 4 1 9

GRAND OPENING TUES JULY 2nd, 2025
of CANADA DAY WEEKEND!

In many small towns like ours, a local restaurant is
more than just a place to eat — it’s where friendships
are made, stories are shared, and community spirit is
served daily alongside coffee and home-cooked
meals. With the news that our town’s restaurant is up
for sale and at risk of closing for good, we’re faced
with an important question: What if we didn’t let it
go?

Across Canada, communities like ours are turning to
co-operative ownership models to preserve vital
local businesses. A co-op allows multiple community
members to come together as shared owners —
investing not just money, but care and commitment
into something they believe in. It’s a way to keep
dollars circulating locally, create jobs, and ensure
that important gathering spaces don’t disappear.

Why a co-op makes sense for small towns:
Shared investment reduces individual risk
Profits stay in the community
Decisions are made locally, by local people
It keeps essential services alive and thriving
It builds pride and long-term resilience

We know times are challenging. But when we work
together, we accomplish things no one thought
possible. Saving the restaurant could be more than a
business decision — it could be a turning point for our
community’s future.

Are you interested in being part of a community
solution? Let’s start the conversation. Sometimes,
saving something special begins with a simple, shared
idea: Let’s do this together.

COULD A CO-OP SAVE OUR LOCAL
RESTAURANT? A CALL TO COMMUNITY
ACTION

SUBMITTED BY APRIL ARCHAMBAULT, CARTWRIGHT-ROBLIN CDC

OPEN WEDNESDAYS, SATURDAYS & SUNDAYS!
1:00 to 4:00PM



In April, Cartwright and Area Foundation, one of the 57
foundations in Manitoba, celebrated Community
Foundation Day. The date was chosen to mark the start
of the first community foundation in all of Canada - the
Winnipeg Foundation - established on April 26 in 1921. 

The Cartwright Foundation has a long history of its own,
starting from nothing forty-four years ago and recently
reaching a market value of over 1 million dollars! The
interest from these invested funds is granted yearly for
projects and organizations which enhance life in our
small communities.

The Cartwright & Area Foundation scrapbooks show the
legacy of the local foundation, over these years of
steady growth. Photos and write-ups detail the places
and projects which have been important to local citizens
through the years. Feel free to stop in at the Cartwright
Library and take a little time to dip into these books,
compiled by Sandy Yake for the foundation. Inside you
will find reminders of the good times, special places and
good works aided by the foundation over decades... all
made possible due to the donations from current and
former residents and community supporters.
 
This year's presentation of grants will take place 
Friday, June 13 at 7 pm at the golf course clubhouse. All
are welcome!

FOUNDATION CELEBRATES GROWTH &
GIVING IN 2025

SUBMITTED BY VICKI WALLACE

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2025
SERVICE   AUCTION

CARTWRIGHT CENTENNIAL AUDITORIUM
JOIN US FOR OUR TRIENNIAL COMMUNITY AUCTION, A SPECIAL EVENT

THAT BRINGS NEIGHBOURS TOGETHER IN SUPPORT OF CCIS

  TO DONATE, CONTACT:
KRISTY (204) 371-7461 
SEAN (204) 825-7818 
BRITTNEY (204) 825-0137

Badger 
Creek 
Lodge

Send Applications by EMAIL or FAX to:
teresa.roberts@gov.mb.ca Fax: (204) 239-3690

Questions about your application? Phone (204) 595-8819

Apartments &

Suites
Application Forms Available online or at the

Cartwright-Roblin Community Development Office.

The Season is Underway & the Clubhouse is OPEN to All!
 The course is ready, the Clubhouse is open—and
everyone’s welcome, not just golfers! Stop in for a meal, a
beverage, or just a visit. The washroom renovations are
now complete (and look fantastic!). Thanks to Jeff and the
Cartwright & Area Foundation for making it happen!

STAFF & VOLUNTEER UPDATES
Laurie returns as Greenskeeper—keeping things in top
shape!
Jade is our new Clubhouse Manager! She brings 7 years
of restaurant experience and a passion for great
service. Stop in and try her new menu items & specials!
Welcome back Penny & Ralph (Grounds) and thanks to
Ed, Doyia, Renae, Pam, Ana, Wendy, Jack, and Kristy for
all their hard work.
A special thank you to all our volunteers—your support
keeps the Club running strong!

WEEKLY LEAGUES – ALL ARE WELCOME
Tuesdays: Senior Men @ 9:30 am | Senior Ladies @
1:30 pm (9:30 am in July & Aug)
Wednesdays: Men’s League @ 6:00 pm
Thursdays: Ladies League @ 6:00 pm
Fridays: All Day Golf – Just $10 green fees (cart extra)

2025 TOURNAMENT DATES
May 26 – Sr. Men’s
June 21 – Ladies 2-Person Scramble (Note date
change)
July 12 – Ag Funded Men’s
July 14 – Sr. Men’s
Aug 9 – Mixed 2-Person Best Ball
Aug 11 – Sr. Ladies
Sept 20 – 3-Man Scramble
 Also hosting: Wedding Social Tournament – June 7 &
Daycare Fundraiser – Aug 3

GOLF CLINICS with CALA KORMAN
Ladies’ Clinic: Mon, June 23 | 6–8 PM (max 8)
Junior Clinic (Ages 7–13): Fri, June 27 | 10 AM–1 PM
(max 10)
 📞 To register, contact Janet at 204-245-1204 – spots
filling fast!

CARTWRIGHT TOWN & COUNTRY GOLF CLUB- 2025 SEASON UPDATE
STAY & PLAY PROMO
 Book a site at the Heritage Park Campground and get a
BOGO offer for 9 holes of golf!

HOST YOUR EVENT WITH US!
 We welcome fundraisers, socials, reunions, and more.
Call the Clubhouse to book: 204-529-2260.

2025 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Madison Enns (President)
Janet Humes (Secretary)
Cathy Hildebrand (Treasurer)
Bethany Drewry, Wade Haight, Jeff Howell
Vacant Position – Want to help? Join our Board!

SUPPORT OUR PROJECTS
 We’re fundraising for improvements. Interested in
sponsoring a project? We’d love your support!
📧 Contact Us: cartwrightgolfcourse@gmail.com
 📮 Mail: Box 232, Cartwright, MB R0K 0L0



JUNE 11TH

JULY 9TH
AUGUST 13TH

Despite the unpredictably cool weather, we had a fantastic turnout for
the Grand Opening Lunch celebrating the new Disc Golf Course at
Heritage Park! It was great to see so many community members come
together to enjoy good food, fun, and support this exciting new
addition to our local recreation options.

A special thank you to Boundary Co-op for generously providing the
hotdogs and buns for the lunch—your support helped raise funds for
the Badger Creek Museum. We also want to thank our special guests
from Pembina Valley Disc Golf for coming out to help us mark the
occasion. Your encouragement and involvement in creating the course
means a lot as we grow the sport in our area.

This project wouldn't have been possible without the initial funding
from Healthy Together Now (Prairie Mountain Health). Their grant
helped get this community initiative off the ground, and we’re so
grateful for their investment in active living and wellness in our region.

We’d also like to give a big round of applause to the local businesses
and organizations who stepped up to sponsor each of the nine holes
on the course. Their generosity and community spirit are what make
projects like this possible:

We’re incredibly proud of how this project has come together and
excited for the opportunities it brings to our community for active fun
and outdoor connection.

Want to Play?
Borrow discs from Cartwright-Roblin Recreation
Buy your own at Border View Lumber—they carry a great selection!

Thank you again to everyone who helped make this day and this
course a success. We look forward to seeing you out on the course!

Watch for Summer Rec schedule info!

Tax Discount 1.5% on payments received during the month of July

Check out the self-serve options on the municipal website! 

ph: (204)523-2080
prlpdinspector@gmail.com

Planning to Build?
Speak with Mark
Everett, Pelican-Rock
Lake Planning District.

Photo (left) -A serious disc golfer comes prepared with a variety of discs (much like a 
bag of golf clubs) meant to tackle different course scenarios during the game.

Planning to Build?Planning to
Build? Planning to Build?Planning to Build?

SPRING WASTE TRANSFER SITE HOURS
Tuesday, Thursday & Saturday 9AM-2PM

Open Wednesday Evenings 6-8PM

CONTACT US
485 Curwen St. Cartwright, MB R0K 0L0

Fax:  (204) 529-2288
Phone: (204) 529-2363

Email: info@cartwrightroblin.com
Office Hours: 8:30AM-4:30PM Mon-Fri

w w w . c a r t w r i g h t r o b l i n . c o m

Work
Requests

Book a
Facility

Fire Permits
Ag Fire 

Rural Burn Barrel 
Town Fire Pits

Free Rural
Lane

Blading

w w w . c a r t w r i g h t r o b l i n . c o m

Photo-Ladies from Willow Creek Colony helped to beautify our
communities late in May. Thank you for making our spaces so beautiful!

Senior Services

CARTWRIGHT-MATHER-ROBLIN

AGM JUNE 23  at 1:30PM rd

in the Municipal Office. 

HERITAGE PARK DISC GOLF GRAND OPENING

Photo-Rec Director Kara Hildebrand poses with Eric 
Giesbrecht of Pembina Valley Disc Golf at Hole 6.

PMCI & PMHA GRAD
FRIDAY, JUNE 20th

CCIS GRAD
SATURDAY, JUNE 21st

KILLARNEY GRAD
TUESDAY, JUNE 23rd
 

 Being a good neighbour means looking out for one
another — and that includes our furry friends!

🐾 Keep dogs leashed when out & about
 🐱 Keep cats safe at home & on your private
property
 💩 Always clean up after your pets

Let’s work together to keep our neighbourhood
clean, safe, and enjoyable for everyone — two-
legged and four-legged alike!

June Well Water Testing
Tuesday June 10th, and
Wednesday, June 25
(drop off at municipal
office by 8:30 am)

th

Municipal Meeting Dates

cdo@cartwrightroblin.ca
(204) 529-2307



BEACHBEACH   
  VOLLEYBALL!VOLLEYBALL!       

Call Kara for Info at (204) 529-2363

Photo-Austin Christensen: Waldie Field from a drone camera.

On May 24, interested participants gathered at the MRCC for
a fun-filled and free  “Try Lacrosse” day, hosted by Lacrosse
Manitoba and CRM Recreation. Participants  got a chance to
learn the basics of this fast-paced sport and try their hand at
a game with deep roots.

Lacrosse, originally known as "stickball," was first played by
First Nations peoples across eastern and central North
America. It was much more than a sport—it served as
preparation for war, a form of recreation, and a ceremonial
practice. Early games could include hundreds of players and
span miles of open ground.

Today, lacrosse continues to grow in popularity, and thanks
to events like this, more Manitobans are getting to experience
the excitement of Canada’s national summer sport.

GAME ON! CARTWRIGHT-ROBLIN 
TRIES LACROSSE

Photo-Participants learn from representatives of Lacrosse Manitoba

Photo (above)- Nathan Doerksen of the 9U Cartwright Twins
holds his ground in Waldie Field in their first game of the
season vs. Somerset.

June 2 - 11U Game vs. 

June 8 - 9U Grand Slam Tournament (all day)

June 12 - 9U Game vs Rock Lake (6:30)

June 13/14 - 11U Pembina Hills Baseball

League Tournament (all day)

June 17 - 9U Game vs Manitou (6:30)

June 22 - 7U Game vs Glenboro (2:00)

AT WALDIE FIELD 

1 Day Camp on JULY 22nd! 
Ages 5-7: 9AM-12PM

Ages 8+ 1-4PM

$20



The Ace!

CCIS

FRIDAYS STARTING JUNE 13TH!
Cartwright Town & Country Golf Course

5-7PM Weekly

Now taking entries for the bed races!
Register with Kim Clark 204-245-0275

Sign up for the Belgium Bowling Tourney!
Register with Susan Livingstone 204-208-0013

Share your artwork, quilts and more!
Contact Kim Clark 204-245-0275

Join the Parade!
Contact Stella Black at 204-471-0085

3rd Annual Classic Car & Bike Show!
Contact Susan Livingstone 204-208-0013

Town-Wide Garage Sales!
Contact April Archambault at 204-529-2307

Duck Plop Bingo! 
Pre-selling squares $20 each in July
The owner of the square where the duck plop drops will win!

All Your Traditional Weekend Favorites!

P O N D E R O S A
CARTWRIGHT

Photo-Cory Laughlin captures a beautiful Female
Baltimore Oriole nesting in her yard.

D A Y S

A U G U S T  1 - 2 - 3 ,  2 0 2 5

On May 3rd, Cartwright-Roblin Recreation,
in partnership with local guide Cory
Laughlin, hosted a “Walk and Learn” event
along the scenic Trestle Trail in Cartwright.
Participants gathered in the parking lot at
the Evangelical Christian Church before
setting out on the guided walk.

Cory, who brings a background in zoology,
led an engaging interpretive tour focused
on the spring migration of local bird
species. The event was well-attended and
received positive feedback, sparking plans
for additional “Walk and Learn” events in
the near future. Stay tuned for details
coming soon!

TRESTLE TRAIL WALK & LEARN 

DATES TO BE ANNOUNCED

(204) 529-2445


